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Term 3 

Tues 25 July – Fri 29 Sept 

 

Term 4 

Mon 16 Oct – Thurs 21 Dec 
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NAMALATA  
 ‘Messenger’  
 
 

Our Mission – To provide every student at Lauderdale with opportunities to 

continue to learn, reach their potential and to contribute positively to the wider 

school community. 
 

 

From the Principal 
 

Congratulations to Ellie H, Tyler W, Tessa M, Moana B, Matilda F, Jasmine M, Xavier C, 
Daniel C, Tully H, Edward N, Marti S and Ozzie W who all represented our region at the 
SPSSA Winter Sports Carnival last week. All reports indicate that students played with 
great sportsmanship and were keen contributors to their various sporting teams! 
 

Unfortunately our home liaison officer, Troy White, is on extended sick leave due to 
complications with Pneumonia. He is being cared for in hospital and won’t be back at 
work for some time. As a result we have needed to modify some aspects of support and 
flexible learning programs that Troy supported. We wish Troy all the best in his 
recovery! 
 

Our Learn to Swim Program commences on Monday 4th through to Friday 15th 
September for Grades 3-5.  Please ensure children are prepared each day with their 
swimming items.  Caps are available at the office free of charge. 
 

Again, I would like to say a big thank you to staff, students and families that I met 
during the last week whilst Acting Principal at Lauderdale Primary School. Mrs Johnston 
will be returning from her leave this Thursday. I have enjoyed my time working with 
such a dedicated staff and continue to be impressed by students who are actively 
engaged with the great learning opportunities offered. 
 

Kind Regards 
 

Ben Richardson 
Acting Principal 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Term 3 2017 Calendar  

Aug 30 3NV & 3PB Excursion 

Aug 31-

Sep 1 

Red Cross Pillowcase 
Project.  Grades 3 & 4  

Sept  4 Prep Cooper Excursion 

5 SCA Meeting 

5 DITTO Keep Safe 
Program Grades K-2 

8 Prep M/M Excursion 

4-15 Learn to Swim 
Program Grades 3-5 

12 Assembly.  Yellow 
group presenting  

 20 Jump Rope for Heart 



 

 

Excursions 
 
On Wednesday 30th August Grades 3 Navickas/Volant and 3 
Page/Bold will be going on an excursion to the Waterworks 
Reserve to work with the Forest Education Foundation to 
support their science work on ‘Living and Non-Living Things’.  
The bus will leave school at 9am and return to school by 
2.40pm.  Students will need to wear school uniform 
(including a jumper/jacket) and sensible walking shoes and 
bring a waterproof coat, lunch and a drink. 
 
On Monday 4th September Prep Cooper will be going on an 
excursion to the Woodsdale Museum to participate in 
activities relating to school life in the past as part of their 
HASS curriculum.  The bus will leave school at 9am and 
return by 2.30pm.  Students will need to wear school 
uniform and bring a coat, morning tea, lunch and a drink. 

 
Kinder 2018 Enrolments 

We are currently accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 
2018.  If you are in our catchment zone and have a child 
born in 2013 please collect an enrolment form from the 
office as soon as possible. 

 
DITTO Keep Safe Program 

On Tuesday 5th September classes from Kindergarten 
(Bindoff and Lucas) - Grade 2 will participate in the 
Bravehearts Ditto’s Keep Safe Program.  A notice is attached 
to today’s Namalata.  Parents are very welcome to attend, 
please see the times below for your child’s class. 
9am – Kinder Bindoff, Prep Coad, Prep Cooper, 1 Hodges, 
1/2 Didham/Nute, 2 Anderson. 
9.45am – Kinder Lucas, Prep Waters, Prep Merlo/Marmion, 1 
Brownlie, 1 Jaeger/Dean, 2 Stevens, 2 Ahokas/Treasure 

 
 

Reading – a skill for life! 
Today’s tip from Di Vickers: 

Emphasise the importance of making sense 
from reading. Encourage taking risks and 
‘having a go’. Try using these reading 
strategies when your child gets stuck on a 
word: 
What would make sense here?  Is there a clue in the picture? 
What sound does the word start with? Can you start to say 
the word?  Is there a part you know? Do you know another 
word like it? 
 

 

‘The Positive Detective’ 
In the coming weeks, students will be working through a 
program called ‘The Positive Detective’.  Thank you to 
Fairbrother who have very generously supported the full 
cost of this for our school.  This program is an emotional 
wellbeing and positive education school program designed 
to enhance our positive resources.  It encourages us to be 
more intentional in looking for good things in our 
environment, relationships and in ourselves by focussing on 
what is going well rather than what is not, we intentionally 
take responsibility for our mood, happiness and wellbeing.  
This program has been successfully run through several 
primary schools in Southern Tasmania. 
 
 

The Pillowcase Project 
Australian Red Cross is visiting our school this term to deliver 
the Pillowcase Project to our Year 3 and 4 students. The 
Pillowcase Project is a school based disaster preparedness 
education program designed to build children’s knowledge 
and capacity in disaster preparedness. Sponsored by Disney, 
the program is part of an international pilot currently taking 
place in five other countries. From experience, Australian 
Red Cross knows that teaching children how to prepare for 
emergencies can help keep their families and communities 
safe. This project is part of a broader commitment by Red 
Cross’ Emergency Services to educate the community on 
disaster preparedness. In addition to the 60 minute 
presentation, run free of charge, students will receive a 
pillowcase to take home and create their own personal 
emergency kit.  These sessions will take place on Thursday 
31st August and Friday 1st September.  

 
Jump Rope for Heart 2017 Update 

A huge thank you to those families who have created a 
fundraising page to raise funds for the Heart Foundation.  
 
Please note no cash donations will be taken at the school 
office, all fundraising is done through the link below.  
Follow the link: 
https://jumprope.everydayhero.do/jumprope2017/Lauderd
ale_Primary_School_LAUDERDALE_TAS_126896 
 
Click register to set up your fundraising page. We will be 
holding a “School Jump off Day” on Wednesday 20th of 
September, for all classes to showcase their amazing 
skipping skills.  

https://jumprope.everydayhero.do/jumprope2017/Lauderdale_Primary_School_LAUDERDALE_TAS_126896
https://jumprope.everydayhero.do/jumprope2017/Lauderdale_Primary_School_LAUDERDALE_TAS_126896


 

 

Canteen News 

Helpers are urgently required on a Friday.  Being our busiest 
day, 2 parent helpers will be a fantastic help.  If you are able 
to help, even for a short time this day, please contact the 
office.    
 
Our Qkr ordering system has proved to be very successful.  
We would really like for our school to be 100% Qkr and avoid 
manual orders.  If you have not registered as yet, please do 
so, it is very easy and quick.  Please remember a few things 
when ordering: 

¶ When ordering sandwiches, please make note of the 

bread type you would like, and if you would like it 

toasted. 

¶ Check the day you have selected to order before 

submitting. 

¶ Orders can be cancelled before 9am each morning. 

Please see our ‘tip of the week’ for how to do this. 

Canteen Roster 
Wednesday 30th August – S Watson 

Thursday 31st August - T Cannell 
Friday 1st September – J Gysen 

Wednesday 6th September – S Watson 
Thursday 7th September – C Goodrick 

Friday 8th September – A Bidgood 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Schools Basketball Roster 
Please see the flyer with today’s Namalata for Basketball 
Roster starting on Monday 11th September after school 
(please see flyer for venues).  For enquiries and registration 
please contact Josie Greenwood via email: 
 josiegreenwood3@gmail.com 

 

The Poochibald Jnr Art Prize 
The Poochibald Jnr is an opportunity for school-age artists to 
submit a painting, drawing or print of either their own dog, a 
dog they know or perhaps even a famous dog! Featuring 
both a Senior (12-16 years) and Junior section (under 12 
years), there will be great prizes and all work will be on 
display in the Schoolhouse Gallery for Dog’s Day Out on 
Sunday 5th October 2017, 11am - 3pm, continuing until 
Saturday 11th October. Prizes are: Senior 1st prize $100 
Artery voucher, runner up $50 Artery voucher. Junior 1st 
prize $100 Artery voucher, runner up $50 Artery voucher. 
Please note, photographs will not be accepted. The 
Poochibald is a Clarence City Council promotion. Entry forms 
can be found at 
http://www.clarenceartsandevents.net/events/poochibald-
art-prize-3/ 
  
Nokyasoxoff Publicity Committee 

 
 

  

mailto:josiegreenwood3@gmail.com
http://www.clarenceartsandevents.net/events/poochibald-art-prize-3/
http://www.clarenceartsandevents.net/events/poochibald-art-prize-3/


 

 

 
 

 

Assemblies 
Assemblies will be held fortnightly in the Sports Centre at 
11.45am.  Below is a list of presenters for assemblies.   
 

Assembly Presenters - Colour Groups 
 

Term 3&4 

12th September Yellow Group (Prep Cooper, 1 Hodges, 2 
Stevens, 3 Stephens, 4 Lambert/Murray,  
6 Morris) 

26th September Blue Group (Prep Waters, 1 Brownlie, 2 
Anderson, 3 Page/Bold, 5 Whelan, 6 Taylor) 

24th  October Red Group (Prep Merlo/Marmion, 1 
Jaeger/Deane, 2 Ahokas/Treasure, 4 
Tame/Cullen, 5 Bezzant, 6 Daniel/Farnell) 
 

 

Lauderdale Primary School 

3 Acton Road, Lauderdale, 7021 Tasmania 

Phone: 03 62486270  Fax: 03 62481218 

Email: lauderdale.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web: www.education.tas.gov.au 

 
Launching into Learning 

Held in the Sports Centre 
 

Pre Kinder (4yo) 

Thursday 1.30-2.45pm  
 

LiL Sessions (Birth – 4yo)  

Friday 9.00-10.30am  
 

Registration forms are available at each session. 

Acton Swim Centre  
161 Axiom Way, Acton Park  

Phone 62486378 
Email ù info@actonswimcentre.com.au  

 

We have vacancies in our Learn to Swim Program  

Water orientation – Babies and Toddlers 10 months 
– 3.5 years 

Aqua Taddies – 3.5 years – 4.5 years 
Learn to Swim – 5 years – 12 years 

Birthday Party Bookings 
 

For more information and bookings phone Gayle on 
62486378 

 

mailto:lauderdale.primary@education.tas.gov.au
http://www.education.tas.gov.au/
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